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1 [bookmark: _Ref124589705][bookmark: _Ref129681862]Introduction
[bookmark: _Ref129681832]Referring to RAN#98-e discussions, BWP without restriction for non-RedCap UEs was extensively discussed under [98e-30-BWP-WithoutRestriction] with the summary captured in [1]. 
The following options were evaluated: 
· Option A) Perform BM/RLM/BFD based on CSI-RS within active BWP: RAN4 has requirements for BM/RLM/BFD based on CSI-RS within active BWP, no specification change needed
· Option B) Perform BM/RLM/BFD based on SSB outside active BWP
· Option B-1) UE’s capability not requiring additional measurement gap for BM/RLM/BFD
· Option B-1-1) Using larger BW covering SSB outside active BWP without interruptions
· Option B-1-2) Using larger BW covering SSB outside active BWP with interruptions
· Option B-2) BM/RLM/BFD on SSB outside BWP within measurement gaps
· Option B-2-2) Dedicated MG or NCSG for RLM/BFD/BM measurements
· Option C) NCD-SSB approach which would work with existing UE hardware architectures (FG6-1) and be compatible with existing RAN4 specifications for BM/RLM/BFD

Based on Chair proposal, it was concluded that RAN4 shall not discuss that topic further, and RAN shall come back to the discussion during RAN#99 meeting.
2 Discussion 
It was agreed during RAN#97 meeting that Option A is considered to be supported in the existing specification. However, during RAN#98-e meeting, some companies raised concerns on the completeness of Option A wrt. UE timing requirements. Based on this, RAN has tasked RAN4 to clarify any remaining issues. 
During RAN4#106 meeting, an LS to RAN was agreed in [2], with the following agreements: 
	If CSI-RS based RLM/BFD/BM requirements are complete for Option A
<Agreement>
· For the UE performing the BM/RLM/BFD based on CSI-RS within the active BWP (Option A), existing BM/RLM/BFD requirements defined in TS 38.133 is complete and no new or additional requirements are needed.

Whether timing requirements should be enhanced for the case when CD-SSB is outside active BWP
<Agreement>
· The existing UE transmission timing error requirements based on the SSB defined in clause 7.1 of TS 38.133 shall apply for the UE performing the BM/RLM/BFD based on CSI-RS within the active BWP (Option A), i.e., no additional timing requirements are needed.
· FFS if any clarifications on the existing requirements is needed, e.g., applicability of requirements, conditions of gap configuration etc.



Observation 1: RAN4 has confirmed that Option A is considered as complete solution in the existing TS 38.133 specification, and no additional UE timing requirements are needed. 
Therefore it is already clear that there shall be no concerns on the following: 
Proposal 1: Option A is considered as valid Rel-17 (fallback) solution for this discussion.
Having Option A as available Rel-17 solution, introduction of any additional Option(s) could be already perceived as “market fragmentation” risk. 
Referring to the last meeting discussion summary in [1], the following options were discussed, with none of them being agreeable: 
1. Drop B-1-2
1. Drop B-2-2
1. Option B-1-1 only (as optional)
1. Option C  only (as optional)
1. Postpone Option C to later release
1. Options B-1-1 and B2-2 (NCSG)
1. Options B-1-1 without early implementability” and C (all optional)
1. Options B-1-1 and B1-2 and C (all optional)
1. Options B-1-1 and B-2-2 NCSG and C  (all optional)

Regarding Rel-18 solutions discussion and repeating what we have expressed last meeting, our first choice preference was Option C:
Proposal 2: select Option C for Rel-18 solution. 
Being aware that the above proposal was not even close to consensus, below we provide some attempts towards getting closer to consensus, following well known approach of making everyone “equally unhappy”.

Considering difficulty on this discussion during previous RAN#98-e meeting and lack of consensus despite multiple Moderator’s attempts suggesting various Options’ permutation proposals (e.g. B-1-1+C, or B-1-1+B-1-2+C, or B-1-1+B-2-2+C), RAN shall not repeat the same discussion again, as its not expected to bring any radical change in companies’ preferences. 
Proposal 3: refrain from repeating discussion with the same set of possible solution on table, as last RAN#98pe meeting. 

One may think that this lead us to two (equally miserable) options being left: 
Option 1: allow all the discussed options to be standardized as Optional for Rel-18: B-1-1+B-1-2+B-2-2+C. This option would be the worst case in terms of market fragmentation, network inter-operability of features, as well as standardization effort. 
Option 2: keep existing Rel-17 solution only: Option A. This option is not preferable either, as it would be considered as major waste of RAN resources being consumed with no outcome specified in Rel‑18.

To avoid ending up with any of the above two options and for sake of reaching consensus, it is suggested to reduce the list of discussed available solutions (except Option A).
Considering B-1-2 is similar to B-2-2 (both with data interruption) while it is preferable to have interruption location known to NW, we suggest to drop B-1-2. For B-2-2, considering the CD-SSB outside active BWP is still within CBW, NCSG is a more reasonable tool to accommodate RF re-tuning compared to normal MG, so we suggest to drop MG in B-2-2. 
 
Proposal 4: reduce the list of the discussed solutions, at least implementing the following simplifications: 
	- 
- Remove option B-1-2 from further discussions,
- Remove option B-2-2 (MG) from further discussions and keep B-2-2 (with NCSG).

Based on RAN#98-e discussion, it is clear that selection of a single solution for Rel-18 is unlikely, and each option has its particular use cases and pros/cons. Therefore the following is suggested: 
Proposal 5: support following options for Rel-18:
- Option C,
- Option B-2-2 with NCSG,
- Option B-1-1.
3 Conclusions
Based on the discussion, the following proposals were formulated to further progress based on the views expressed by companies’ last meeting:
Proposal 1: Option A is considered as valid Rel-17 (fallback) solution for this discussion.
Proposal 2: select Option C for Rel-18 solution. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Proposal 3: refrain from repeating discussion with the same set of possible solution on table, as last RAN#98pe meeting. 
Proposal 4: reduce the list of the discussed solutions, at least implementing the following simplifications: 
	- Remove option B-1-2 from further discussions,
- Remove option B-2-2 (MG) from further discussions and keep B-2-2 (with NCSG).
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